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August 22, 2008

Anna M. Stetson

City Clerk

City Clerk’s Office
Providence City Hall
25 Dorrance Street
Providence, RI 02903

Dear Ms. Stetson.

I, Deborah L. Hudson, respectfully submit my resignation, (retirement) as
First Deputy City Clerk, City Clerk’s Office, effective Friday, September 5, 2008.

It has been a rewarding experience in the Clerk’s Office to work with staff
(my awesome and sometimes hysterically funny co-workers), City Council
Members whom I admire deeply, City Council Office, (the best), Mayor’s Office
(most sincere) and the entire staff of City Hall.

In closing, I want to thank everyone I've worked with and came in contact
within the City of Providence for the past twenty-three years. You've all
contributed to my sanity and sometimes crazy days that we all got through at the
end of every day.

To not walk into City Hall on a daily basis will be truly missed from greeting
Ellen and Vin in the morning and saying good night as we proceed down the steps
at night. I will miss you all. N

Sincerely,
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Deborah L. Santos Hudson BEREC?E

cc: Mayor David N. Cicilline
Peter Mancini, City Council President
Sybil Bailey, Director, Department of Human Resources



